
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         March 2, 2021 8:36 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Beck, Croken, Kinzer and Knobbe present. Due to social distancing 
concerns relating to COVID19, Supervisors and staff participated electronically. After 
roll call Supervisor Maxwell joined the meeting at 8:44 a.m. 

Mike Walton, County Attorney reviewed juvenile court programs. 
 
Elizabeth Cervantes, Senior Assistant County Attorney and Juvenile Division 
Supervisor, reviewed juvenile programming in Scott County, including Diversion 
Programs and the Detention Process. 
 
 Brian Ritter, Nahant Marsh Executive Director, reviewed a Community Attraction 
and Tourism (CAT) grant application and a county match request for a Nahant Marsh 
campaign. 
 
 Suzan Erem, Sustainable Iowa Land Trust Executive Director, reviewed the Iowa 
Landowners Guide to Sustainable Food Crops. 
 
 Angela Kersten, County Engineer, reviewed a contract for a Hot Mix Asphalt 
resurfacing project. 
 
 Kersten reviewed a contract for placing pavement markings on secondary roads. 
 
 Kersten reviewed a contract to perform storm sewer televising services in Park 
View. 
 
 Kersten also reviewed setting the date for a public hearing regarding the sale of 
vacated road right-of-way. 
 
 Tim Huey, Planning and Development Director, reviewed the first reading of an 
ordinance to rezone approximately 68 acres in Winfield Township from Agricultural 
General (A-G) to Single Family Residential (R-1). 
 
 Huey also reviewed the first reading of an ordinance to repeal Chapter 9 of the 
Scott County Code and adopt a new Chapter 9 which adopts updates and amendments 
to Subdivision Regulations in the unincorporated areas of Scott County. 
 
 Mary Thee, Human Resources Director, reviewed the hiring of Jennifer Stout for 
the position of Public Health Nurse in the Health Department at the entry level rate and 
the hiring of Christopher Mathias for the position of Planning and Development Director 
in the Planning and Development Department at step 7 and accruing annual vacation at 
the rate of 160 hours annually.   
 



 David Farmer, Budget and Administrative Services Director, reviewed the FY21 
Budgeting for Outcomes Report for the quarter ending December 31, 2020. 
 
 Farmer reviewed the FY21 Actual Revenues and Expenditures for the period 
ending December 31, 2020. 
 
 Farmer also reviewed the filing of second quarter reports from various County 
offices. 
 

Moved by Knobbe, seconded by Kinzer at 11:34 a.m. a motion to adjourn. Roll 
Call: All Ayes. 
 
 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 
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________________________ 
ATTEST:  Roxanna Moritz 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


